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CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

To:  Office of Planning and Research-State Clearinghouse 
P.O. Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 

From: Department of Toxic Substances Control 
P.O. Box 806 
Sacramento, CA 95812-0806 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code 

Project Title: Temporary Authorization to Allow Miscellaneous Units at Quemetco, Inc. 

State Clearinghouse Number: 1996041042 

Project Location: 720 S. Seventh Avenue, City of Industry, CA 91746 

County: Los Angeles 

Project Applicant: Carl Raycroft, Vice President, Environmental, Health & Safety Compliance, RSR Corporation 

Project Description: The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), approved a request, dated February 11, 
2021, from RSR Corporation for temporary authorization to install and operate two Miscellaneous Units - a compression 
auger and centrifuge in the Battery Wrecker Building at Quemetco Inc. (EPA ID CAD 066233966) in accordance with 
Section 66270.42(e) of Title 22 of the California Code of Regulations. The purpose of the Miscellaneous Units is to 
eliminate free liquids from the hazardous waste that is stored on the floor of the Containment Building. On April 19, 2021, 
DTSC approved RSR Corporation’s temporary authorization request to authorize the installation and operation of the two 
Miscellaneous Units for a period of 180 calendar days and will expire on October 15, 2021.  

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-described project on 
April 19, 2021 and has made the following determinations:  

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of project approval. 

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project. 

5. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Contact Person 
Sam Coe 

Contact Title 
Project Manager 

Phone Number 
(916) 255-3587 

Approver’s Signature: 

 
 

Date: 

April 19, 2021

Approver’s Name 
Lori Koch 

Approver’s Title 
Supervising Hazardous Substances 

Engineer II 

Approver’s Phone Number 
(510) 540-3951     
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